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	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (June 3), 7:30 p.m., Lane Memorial Church, 14th & C St. NE. Election of Finance Committee Chair, traffic calming measures (see article). All are welcome.

· Free clothing giveaway, Sat. June 7, noon, Lane Memorial Church. See article.

· ANC6A meeting, second Thurs. (June 12), 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE.

· PSA 511 meeting, third Wed. (June 18), 6:30 p.m., Teacher’s Credit Union, 9th & D St. NE.

· NO NLPNA MEETING in July.
· NLPNA, August 5, 6:30 p.m., Lincoln Park, Annual Neighbor-hood Night Out Potluck Supper.

· The strategic revitalization plan for H St. NE can be found at http://www.planning.dc.gov/project/NE_corridor/index.shtm.

· The Buzz editorial staff can be reached at 543-3512. 

Neighborhood Night Out

It’s not too soon to mark your calendars for the annual Neighbor-hood Night Out potluck supper in Lincoln Park, held the first Tuesday in August in lieu of the usual meet-ing. The Finance Committee will present a proposed budget for discussion and approval, and nominations for NLPNA officers will be accepted.

	Green Spaces for DC, leading a coalition of non-profit and govern-ment agencies, has issued an invita-tion to landscape architects for the design of a ~3 acre memorial tree grove to commemorate the events of September 11, 2001. The grove will be located on Kingman Island as part of a major habitat restoration and park development on Kingman and Heritage Islands.

Ground will be broken for the memorial grove in the fall of 2003.
	After a restoration being conducted by the DC Environmental Health Administration and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Kingman and Heritage Islands will also include wetlands, meadows, vernal pools, hardwood and pine forests, walking trails, canoe tie-ups, and a children’s play area. The DC Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) will take over responsibility for the islands after the habitat restoration is completed.


	

	Summer Sports 2003
	

	The Capitol Hill Baseball and Softball League will begin its 13th season on June 14, 2003. Co-ed leagues will be offered for T-Ball (4-6 year olds), coach pitch (7-8 year olds) and machine pitch (9-11 year olds). The approach is developmental with emphasis on participation and fun. The season will run through the end of July. Participants are defined by their age as of July 31, 2003. Applications can be obtained at the Coldwell Banker Pardoe offices at 605 Pennsylvania Ave., SE. For additional information, call John Parker at (202) 546-7000 ext. 251.
Soccer on the Hill will be repeating last year’s highly successful soccer camp this summer. The carefully structured camp program is conducted by visiting British soccer coaches, emphasizing fun and skill develop-ment. Camps will be offered the weeks of July 21-25 and July 28-August 1 at Anacostia Park, near the tennis courts. Full day ($136/ week), half-day ($86/week) and 90-
	minute mini-camps ($61/week) are offered. Participants can sign up for either or both weeks. For further information or for an application form, call Luis Granados at 547-2583 or Mike Godec at 547-2477.

The Kingsman basketball league will be active again this summer with a new program for boys and girls ages 9-12.  Games are played on the Kingsman basketball court, behind the school. If you have a child you’d like to enroll or if you can help in any way, you can contact Andre Sullivan by phone at 301/408-2393 or by mail at 8707 Carroll Ave., Silver Spring, MD 20903. Everyone wishing to participate is invited to meet on the court Saturday, June 21 at 1:00 p.m.

The Buzz Needs Your Help

The Buzz needs funds to pay for future issues. Please send your tax-deductible contribution to NLPNA Treasurer, 160 Tennessee Ave. NE. A distributor is needed for the 300 block of 14th Place. Call 543-3512. 
	

	June NLPNA Meeting:

Traffic Calming Study
Rachel MacCleery, Ward 6 Transportation Planner, District Department of Transportation, will attend the June NLPNA meeting to discuss traffic calming on the 200 & 300 blocks of 14th St. One task will be to determine the boundaries of a traffic study area, so other blocks in the neighborhood are likely to be affected. A similar study of the 800-1400 blocks of C St. was discussed at a recent PSA meeting.  If you have concerns about traffic in the neighborhood, please consider attending.

The election of the Finance Committee Chair will be held at the June NLPNA meeting. Nomina-tions were held at the May meeting (Ruth Oyen was nominated) and will be open again at this meeting. The Chair will form a committee of volunteers to develop a proposed budget. This budget will be discussed and approved at the August Potluck meeting. If you would like to serve on the Finance Committee, either as Chair or as a member, come to the meeting or pass your name and statement on to someone else who does plan to attend.

Go Creatures!

The NLPNA team, “Creatures of the Night,” took first place in the costume category of the Capitol Hill Classic 10K race. They swooped to glory in shiny bat wings, despite the steady drizzle. Congratulations to team members David Heim, Sara Walder, Drew Golin, Keith Murphy, Nick Alberti, and team captain Suzanne Wells.
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	Yard Sale: Wet and Wildly Successful!

The NLPNA yard sale was held Saturday, May 17 as planned, despite the crummy weather.  Amazingly, we had plenty of shoppers and made over $1,100!  This is one of our highest totals ever. Although we had very few “big ticket” items, we more than made up for it with the quality and quantity of smaller items.

In years past, all items left over at the end of the sale were donated to the Salvation Army. This year, the clothing and children’s toys were donated to Lane Memorial CME Church to use in their clothing drive. It’s wonderful that they can be used in our own neighborhood.

Many, many thanks to the generous folks who made donations and to the hardy souls who braved the chill and damp to work the sale. This event is a primary source of funding for the NLPNA. Your hard work and generosity make our programs possible.

If you notice yard sale flyers still up, please help remove them.

Crime Map

The Buzz has received many calls from neighbors wondering why there hasn’t been a crime map in recent issues and when the feature might resume. The answers are:

The police installed new computer systems earlier this year. As a result, there have been issues with supplying the information we need to create the crime map. Also, in the past the crime map was produced in a separate software package and physically pasted into The Buzz prior to photocopying. Now that we use electronic distribution for much of our circula-tion, the map must be completely re-done so it can be integrated into the electronic document.

These issues have mostly been resolved and we expect to resume running the crime map in July or August.
	Clean ’Hood

Several blocks in the NLPNA area participated recently in the Clean City program. Many thanks to the volunteers who worked so hard, often in rain and cold, to make their streets and alleys cleaner. We had absolute mountains of trash in some locations. (It’s impressive to see an entire sleep sofa swallowed whole by a trash compactor.)

There were a few tense moments for the teams working near the site of a hostage situation on the 200 block of 14th St. on May 3. Not only was it uncomfortable to be so close to a hostage situation, the DPW crews called to say they couldn’t get past the police barricades to do the collection. Fortunately (thank heavens for cell phones!), neighbors were able to guide them through back entrances to the alleys. 

Special thanks to the block captains for taking the lead on this and to the Church of Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith, who sent several members to work in the alley behind their property. Thanks also to the city workers involved in the program.

Fashions for Free 

at Lane CME

On Saturday, June 7, beginning at noon, Lane Memorial CME church will provide free clothing to anyone who needs it. All sizes are available. The church is located at the corner of 14th and C Sts NE.  For more information, call 547-0407.

Local Landscapers Wanted

The CSDC contractors working at Kingsman are looking for local landscapers interested in mowing the lawn at that site. If interested, contact Carolyn Brady of Eichberg Construction, 301/330-0332, cbrady@eichbergconstruction.com. There may be other employment opportunities in future. It’s good to know that the CSDC is making an effort to hire within the community.








































































































